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DISTRICT 142 EAP RESPONDS TO NEWS OF SOUTHWEST AIRLINES LAYOFFS 

 
Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

 

In light of the recent news regarding layoffs at Southwest Airlines, the IAM District 142 Employee Assistance Program (EAP) committee 

wants to assure our members that we are here to support you during this challenging time. We understand the uncertainty and concern 

that comes with such announcements, and we are committed to providing assistance in any way we can. 

 

If you have questions or need support, please don’t hesitate to reach out to EAP Director Paul Shultz for resources and guidance. 

Members can contact Paul via his email address at pm.shultz@att.net or leave a message on his confidential voicemail: (704) 907-3563. 

 

Remember, you are not alone; the IAM District 142 EAP committee stands by you and is dedicated to helping our members through 

this difficult period. 

 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

 

John M. Coveny, Jr.   Paul Shultz 

President/Directing General Chair  EAP Director 
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cc:  R. Johnsen, General Vice-President, Air Transport Territory 

 E. Fraser, Chief of Staff, Air Transport Territory 

 T. Regan, Airline Coordinator, Air Transport Territory 

J. Carlson, Air Transport Coordinator 
 DL 142 Executive Board 
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